
MSR Pocket Rocket Gas Stove
Potential Fire Hazard

Limited Product Safety Recall
15 stoves Purchased between 19 Jan 2004 and 9 Feb 2004

If you purchased a MSR Pocket Rocket gas stove between 19 Jan 2004 and 9
Feb 2004 your stove may be one of FIFTEEN with a defect.  Please follow
these important steps.

• Do not use or attempt to use your MSR Pocket Rocket stove
• Look carefully at the details below to see if your stove is defective, or
• Return the stove to any MSR stove retailer so that they can assess it for you.

DEFECTIVE
Batch Number under black rubber seal is KCL05.
• Gold coloured base AND
• Hollow Pin

CORRECT
• Silver OR Gold coloured base
• Solid Pin

Background Information
Very recently, one of MSR's suppliers made an unauthorized change to the actuator pin of the MSR Pocket Rocket
stove. The actuator pin allows the gas to flow out of a gas canister once the stove is attached. The defective actuator
pin may lead to a gas leak during installation/removal of the stove to/from the gas canister. In the presence of an
ignition source, during installation/removal, there is a possibility of a fire hazard and associated injury.

For further information or to arrange your replacement stove please contact
Spelean Pty Ltd.  Freecall – 1800 634 853, fax 02 9966 9811, e-mail msrrecall@spelean.com.au,
mail PO Box 645,  ARTARMON  NSW 1570

See www.recalls.gov.au and www.spelean.com.au/recalls

If your stove is found to be one of the 15 defective stoves, a replacement stove (without the
defect) will be provided to you at no charge.


